
  

 
 
Our Mission Statement  

“ Recognizing that we are the Body of Christ, the Catholic 
Community of Our Lady of the Mountain is called to live 
the Gospel. We desire to express our commitment to this 
call through praise -filled celebration, which culminates in  
our being sent into the community to actively reach out to 
others. Thus, we seek to grow in Christian love.”

 2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853  
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org  

 
 

In case of emergency – priest for sick 201 -841-4952 
Staff  
Rev. Marcin Michalowski, Pastor 
email frmarcin@comcast.net  
Rev. Slawomir Tomaszewski, Parochial Vicar 
email frslawomir@gmail.com   
Rev. Javier Bareno, Parochial Vicar 
email javib1024@gmail.com  
Parish Bookkeeper – Melissa Rivera 
email melriveraolm@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
Parish Trustees - Bruce Haskell, Cindy Jones 
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Fr. Slawek. ..................................... 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Fr. Slawek.......................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ............................ 813-1982 
Columbiettes, Lucie Cohn .............................. 973-699-6793 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones ....................... 684-0661 
Evangel.,Renny Hodgskin, Jim McMenamin ........ 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty.................. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................... 852-5779 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ......................... 852-5779 
Local Youth Protection/Safe Environment Coordinator, 
Kim Smith  
Lectors, Chris Latran ........................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Rita Mueller… ............ 973-862-2095 
R.C.I.A., Kathy Nelson ....................................... .876-4395 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ................... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz ..................................... 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head .................... 684-8399 
Weddings, Kim Smith .......................................... 876-4395 
Youth Ministry  .................................................... 876-5024 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell  908-876-4003  
email dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      Teen Mass - 5:00PM 1st Saturday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    4:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:00PM 
 

Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM, 6:30PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation   Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
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SATURDAY   May 4, 2019 
         10:00AM  OLM Parishioners 
           5:00PM  George & Georgene Wyker 
  Thomas Tell, Sr. 
  Christopher Grilli 
           7:00PM  Joseph Mazalewski 
            
SUNDAY  May 5, 2019 
           7:45AM  Irene Sokolowski 
  Art Ford 
           9:15AM  Ryan Family 
  William Corchado 
          10:45AM Joseph Rogers 
         12:15PM  OLM Parishioners 
 
MONDAY  May 6, 2019 
           9:30AM  George Wyker III (8th Ann) 
 
TUESDAY  May 7, 2019         
           9:30AM  OLM Parishioners 
            
WEDNESDAY  May 8, 2019 
           9:30AM  David Weir 
  Mary Bella 
. 
THURSDAY    May 9, 2019 
           9:30PAM Maria Louro 
  Eleanor & Jerry Ormsby 
 
FRIDAY  May 10, 2019 
           9:30AM  Mary Wehrenberg 
  Robert Wehrenberg 
 
SATURDAY   May 11, 2019 
           5:00PM  Georgene Wyker 
  Rose Girgenti 
  Angelina Palazzo 
           7:00PM  Peggy Hoffman 
            
SUNDAY  May 12, 2019 
           7:45AM  Roseline, Bernie, Kathy,  
  Joanne & Karleen Peach 
           9:15AM  Lorraine Addeo 
  William Corchado 
          10:45AM Mary Bella 
  Deceased Members of Borman Family 
         12:15PM  Gliceria Blacon 
   Celese Marie Roa 

 
     Santuary Lamp in memory of Dn. Pat VanOrman 

 

 
April 27-28   $6,596.00 
Easter    $   673.50 
Cupboard   $     55.00 
Flowers    $     85.00 
Poverty Line       $   126.00 
Holy Land   $     30.00 
Total          $ 7,565.00   
      

Faith Dire ct Donations in April  2019 were $13,043.50 

Grocery Gift Ca rd Sales fo r 2019 - $34,585.00 profit $ 1,729.25 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!! 
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you 
can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection 
basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our Lady of the 
Mountain. 

 

Faith Direct  
May is the month for planning. We plan our Memorial Day 
cookout menus, we plan our children's activities, we plan our 
summer travel. But have you planned your giving to Our Lady 
of the Mountain? 

By enrolling in eGiving through Faith Direct you can plan your 
giving through the summer so your gifts will reach Our Lady of 
the Mountain even when you cannot, and our ministries can 
continue uninterrupted.   
Signing up is easy! Visit faith.direct/NJ568  or text the word 
ENROLL to (Text-to-Give Phone Number). 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish family! 
 
God Bless You, 
Fr. Marcin 

Mass Ministers  
 

SATURDAY, May 11 
 
5:00PM  Fr. Javier  
Lector:   Gertrude Daily 
 
7:00PM  Fr. Javier  
Lector:   Dorothy Plunkett 
 
 
SUNDAY, May 12 
 
7:45AM   Fr. Javier  
Lector:   Trudy Zielensky 
 
9:15AM   TBD 
Lector:   Carl Brand 
 
10:45AM   TBD 
Lector:   Susan Baechtel 
 
12:15PM  Fr. Javier  
Lector:   Renny Hodgskin 
 

This Weeks Events  
 Tuesday – Rosary Mass & Meeting 7:15PM 
Morning Bible Study – Clrm 3&4 10:00AM 

RCIA – Clrm 3&4 7-8:30PM 
Wednesday – Peer Ministry TC 7:30-9:00PM 
Thursday – Bible Study returns – 7:30-9:00PM 
Choir - CH - 7-8:30PM 
 
 
 

Save the Date  
OLM 50th  Anniversary  

Sunday, September 29 th, 2019 
10:45AM Special Mass with Bishop  

12:30PM Brunch  Buffet at Minebrook Golf Club  
More Details to Follow  

 
 
 
 



May 5th, 2019 ~ 3rd Sunday of Easter 

FROM FR. MARCIN 
MY DEAR PARISHIONERS,  

Today we celebrate 3rd Sunday of Easter. The life is 
full of limitations, but there are no limitations to the resurrected 
life. Jesus Christ has risen from the dead.  The spiritual is real.  
And we who are united to Him through our baptism have risen 

with Him. 
 Everything is changed. Everything is renewed. Nothing that 
happens in this world has value unless it flows from Him and 
leads back to Him.  
 Friendship with Jesus is the one essential thing of life, 
regardless of any other circumstance-sickness or health, 

poverty or wealth, low or high position in society or church. 
That is the supreme truth John wants to tell us in his gospel. 
The good news is that Jesus desires our friendship, and offers 
it to all who welcome him in faith. We can identify with many of 
the persons Jesus encounters in the gospel—the Samaritan 
woman, Martha and Mary, Lazarus, Peter, Mary Magdalene. 

 The gospel also warns us not to identify with those who 
reject friendship, and even betray friendship with Jesus. Jesus 
can also call us his friends because he has told us everything 
he has heard from his Father. 
 We need to start with our own relationship to Christ. Before 
Jesus tells Peter to tend his sheep, he asks, “Do you love me?” 

Prayer has to come first. Taking time to give thanks to God 
through prayer each day forms within us a deeper sense of 
gratitude. When St. Monica asked the Bishop Ambrose 
what to do about her pagan son, he told her, “Before you 
talk to Augustine about God, make sure you talk to God 
about Augustine.” Great advice. Prayer - especially before 

Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament. Hear him ask, “Do you 
love me?”  

 An invitation to attend Mass can be powerful. One study 
showed that 85 percent of those who don’t go to church would 
go if someone invited and accompanied them. 

 That’s what Andrew did for Peter. Andrew met Jesus first. 
Then he went to Peter and invited him to come and meet 
Jesus. Bringing Peter to the Lord was probably his greatest 
success.  We can do something similar. Invite and then put it 

in God’s hands. Evangelization is finally God’s work. Jesus 
says, “Tend my sheep.” The sheep don’t belong to Peter, they 
don’t belong to Pope Francis. They belong to Jesus. You and I 
we all belong to Jesus.  

 Jesus calls each one of us, even in our own personal 

weakness and sin, to declare our loyalty to him that we love 
him first and foremost, above all else. God’s love is a free. He 
loved us first and our love for him is a response to his great 
kindness and mercy. Do we allow God’s love to purify our heart 
and transform our life? May we now continue to praise Christ’s 
victory over sin and death and may we love Christ and one 

another with a love that expresses unselfish devotion.  

 

Next Sunday is a World Day of Prayer for Vocations. Pray 
for new and holy vocations tor the Priesthood and 
Religious Life.  

God our Father, You made each of us to use our gifts in the 
Body of Christ.  
We ask that You inspire young people whom You call to the 
priesthood and consecrated life to courageously follow Your 
will. 
Send workers into Your great harvest so that the Gospel is 
preached, the poor are served with love, the suffering are 
comforted, and Your people are strengthened by the 
sacraments We ask this through Christ our Lord, Amen   
 

Precious Blood  
The number of reported measles cases so far in 2019 has 

surged to the greatest number in 25 years, according to 
preliminary data from the US Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention. 
Distribution of the Precious Blood will be suspended until this 
situation is clear. We need to make sure we protect our health. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL CHILDREN WHO HAVE 
RECEIVED FIRST HOLY COMMUNION THIS WEEKEND!!!  
Our Lady of the Mountain, pray for us… 
God bless you… 
Fr. Marcin 
 
From Fr. Slawek  
Blessed Anna Rosa Gattorno – May 6 
Founder, Daughters of St. Anne (1821 – 1900)  
Rosa Maria Benedetta Gattorno Custo was born on 14 October 
1831 to Francesco Gattorno and Adelaide Campanella who 
were from the upper middle-class and she had five other 

siblings. She was baptized mere hours after her birth in the 
parush of San Donato. Custo received the sacrament of 
Confirmation at the age of twelve in the church of Santa Maria 
delle Vigne under Archbishop Placido Tadini. At the age of 21 
she relocated to Marseille. On 5 November 1852 she married 
Gerolamo Custo at the time she moved to Marseille. The two 

were forced to return to Genoa after a series of financial 
difficulties. The two had three children. 
Their eldest daughter Carlotta suffered from deafness after she 
was struck with a sudden illness. Her husband's death on 9 
March 1858 paved the path for a new vocation to blossom 
within her. She cultivated this feeling and under the guidance 

of her confessor - Giuseppe Firpo - she took her vows as a 
member of the Franciscan third order on 8 December 1858. 
She dedicated herself to the poor and to the children. In 1862 
she received the stigmata and the pain hit her most on the date 
of the death of Jesus Christ each week. 
She feared that her new path as a professed religious would 

force her to abandon her children and she asked for the advice 
of Francesco di Camporosso - a Capuchin friar and future 



saint. She also consulted with her confessor and the 
Archbishop of Genoa. She was received in a papal audience 
with Pope Pius IX at the beginning of 1866 and he encouraged 

her to start her new order while still being able to remain with 
her children. 
Custo established the Daughters of Saint Anne on 8 December 
1866 in Piacenza and she assumed the habit in 1867; her 
religious profession was made with twelve new nuns on 8 April 
1870. The new order received the Decree of Praise in 1876 

from Pius IX and received the official papal approval of Pope 
Leo XIII in 1879. The official Rule of the order was not 
introduced until 1892. Custo also collaborated with Bishop 
Giovanni Battista Scalabrini - future Blessed - in providing 
assistance to the deaf. 
She contracted influenza at the beginning of 1900 and her 

health started to deteriorate. She was to receive the last rites 
and died on 6 May 1900 at 9:00am. 
The recognition of her life of heroic virtue allowed for Pope 
John Paul II to declare her to be Venerable on 21 December 
1998. 
The miracle attributed to her intercession was investigated in a 

diocesan tribunal and received its formal ratification on 20 
December 1996. John Paul II approved the healing as a 
miracle on 28 June 1999 and beatified her on 9 April 2000. 
 
Fr. Javier  
TEACHING FROM THE CATECHISM OF THE CATHOLIC 

CHURCH - THE SACRAMENTS OF THE CHURCH 
The Sacrament of Penance and Reconciliation  
 My dear brothers and sisters the changes in discipline and 
celebration that this sacrament has undergone over the 
centuries, the same fundamental structure is to be discerned. It 
comprises two equally essential elements: on the one hand, 

the acts of the man who undergoes conversion through the 
action of the Holy Spirit: namely, contrition, confession, and 
satisfaction; on the other, God's action through the intervention 
of the Church. The Church, who through the bishop and his 
priests forgives sins in the name of Jesus Christ and 
determines the manner of satisfaction, also prays for the sinner 

and does penance with him. Thus the sinner is healed and re-
established in ecclesial communion. 
The formula of absolution used in the Latin Church expresses 
the essential elements of this sacrament: the Father of mercies 
is the source of all forgiveness. He effects the reconciliation of 
sinners through the Passover of his Son and the gift of his 

Spirit, through the prayer and ministry of the Church: 
 
God, the Father of mercies, through the death and the 
resurrection of his Son has reconciled the world to himself 
and sent the Holy Spirit among us for the forgiveness of 
sins; through the ministry of the Church may God give 

you pardon and peace, and I absolve you from your sins in 
the name of the Father, and of the Son and of the Holy 
Spirit.  
God Bless You  
 

WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC 
We are Catholic because we believe: 
This priesthood is ministerial. "That office . . . which the Lord 

committed to the pastors of his people, is in the strict sense of 
the term a service." It is entirely related to Christ and to men. It 
depends entirely on Christ and on his unique priesthood; it has 
been instituted for the good of men and the communion of the 
Church. The sacrament of Holy Orders communicates a 
"sacred power" which is none other than that of Christ. The 

exercise of this authority must therefore be measured against 
the model of Christ, who by love made himself the least and 
the servant of all. "The Lord said clearly that concern for his 
flock was proof of love for him. - The Catechism of the Catholic 
Church 1551 

Keep your eyes out for Vacation Bible School  
Details to follow  

 
 
  

 
 

High School Youth Group 
Grades 9 to 12 

Wednesdays 7:30 – 9:00PM Teen Center 

 

 
 
 

 
OLM Scholarship Applications  

Scholarship applications for high school seniors applying for or 
entering an institution of higher learning or recognized trade 
school will be available in the Parish Office beginning Tuesday, 
April 23rd, 2019.  
 
All new applications must be returned to Kim Smith by 
Monday, May 27 th, 2019. 
 
Scholarship awards are based on the following criteria: 

�x Student or family of student is a registered 
parishioner for at least one year and co ntributes 
by way of our envelope system.  

�x Parish service involvement up to 50%.  
�x Financial need up to 25%.  
�x Scholastic achievement up to 25%.  

 
Renewal Applications  are also available in the office and 
must be returned no later than June 16 th, 2019. 
For more information, please call the Parish Office. 
 

Knights of Columbus Scholarship  
The Long Valley Knights of Columbus College Scholarship is 
now taking applications for 2019.  Details about the program 

and application forms are available at the parish office. The 
deadline for receiving applications is May 31st, 2019.  Also 
available is Paterson Federation Program & you may contact 
Patrick Gibbons for a copy of the application at 908.414.0963 
(patgibb@gmail.com).  

mailto:(patgibb@gmail.com).


Columbiette Scholarship  
The LV Columbiettes College Scholarship Committee is now 
accepting applications for 2019. Details about the program and 

application forms are available in the parish office. The 
deadline for receiving applications is May 27th, 2019 to Marge 
Sanders 225 Harvard Drive Hackettstown 07840. You may 
also contact the LV Columbiettes for an application at 
lvcolumbiettes@gmail.com.Contact Marge at 908-852-3091 for 
any questions. 

 
Groc ery Gift Cards  Are always available in the 
parish office daily. Please consider purchasing our 
grocery gift cards. 
 

OLM Food Pantry  

Happy Easter! Thank you for your generous donations. At this 
time, we are over stocked on peanut butter. Some items we 
are low on are: breakfast bars, coffee, crackers, mayo and 
tuna fish. Donations are much appreciated. 
 

Your Grandmother’s Cupboard  

Your Grandmother’s Cupboard is providing for those 
individuals and families living in poverty the “other necessities”. 
They have a box in the gathering room and are in need of 
individually packaged toothbrushes (we cannot separate 
them), disposable razors, women ’s deodorant , shampoo, and 
toothpaste. Any help would be greatly appreciated. Thank you 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Rosary Altar Society  
All ladies of Our Lady of the Mountain and St. Mark’s parishes 
are invited to join us for our Rosary Altar Society Meeting at 
OLM on Tuesday, May 7th, at 7:15 pm.  We begin with the 
Rosary followed by Mass and the Novena to our Blessed 
Mother, and end with our meeting where you can enjoy some 

refreshments.   
At this May meeting we will also have the crowning of the 
Blessed Mother and the induction of new members, as well as 
the election of our 2019 – 2021 Board Members.  We’ll also be 
collecting donations of baby clothes going to the Father 
English Center in Paterson (size newborn through children’s 

size 7). For more information, please call our President, Linda 
Richartz at 908-876-9601. 
 

OLM Book Club  
On Wednesday, May 15th, Renny W. Hodgskin, one of our 
parishioners, is going to lead a discussion on his recently 

published book, Wounded Souls, a novel about the Catholic 
Church. It is a historically accurate account of the mass tort 
litigation involving the Catholic Church in 2002-2006. Against 
overwhelming odds an inexperienced acting bishop, Monsignor 
Patrick Nixon, battles to save the diocese he loves from the 

enormous legal liability alleged by 161 victims of Clergy Sexual 
Abuse. He is assisted by his spiritually challenged combative 
risk manager, Bethany Griffin, who is desperately trying to 

overcome a tragic past that defies comprehension and have 
her faith in God restored.  
We will meet at 7pm in the conference room of the lower 
church. All are welcome to attend and hear about his book.  
 

 

 
 

 
HAPPY EASTER 

----------------------------------- 

Following all Masses the weekend of May 18-19, we will be 
hosting an “Open House” to anyone interested in learning more 

about the “right arm of the Catholic Church,” the Knights of 
Columbus. Please join us for some light refreshment and find 
out more about the largest, Catholic, fraternal, family service 

organization in the world! A wonderful opportunity to help those 

in need and to grow in your faith.   
------------------- 

St Jude Parish will be the host of the traveling Icon of “Our 
Lady of Persecuted Christians.” On Wednesday May 8th at 7 

PM, there will be a prayer service intended to raise awareness 
of the plight of Christians persecuted for their faith. Everyone is 

welcome. This event and a reception to follow is sponsored by 
the Knights of Columbus. 

------------------------------------ 
Reflection for the Week 

What will matter is not what you learned, but what you taught, 
not your competence but your character. Michael Josephson 

------------------------------------- 
We are an active council and have a lot  

to offer - Become a Knight!   
www.lvkofc.org 

 

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 

community who have requested our prayers: Anthony 
Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Addison Bigos,  Alex 
Birdsall, Julien Bonifacio, Noah Bonita, Toni Brenner, Christina 
Brithtly, Tim Burns, Josephine Canova, Joseph Caruso, Ron 
Caruso, James Castagna, David Chung, Fran Clary, Eric 
Clemente, Randy Clymer, Todd Copan, William Corchado, Chris 
Cornell, Genevieve Dancicco, Gary Davila, Phyllis DeFranco, 
Christopher Delplato,  Michelle Demarest, Mike Depew, Vito 
Dellibovi, Sue Elahie, Glenn Evans, Jayden Feichter, Michael 
Fiume, Santinna Flynn, Barbara Froetscher, Mary Gallagher, Baby 
Antonia Gallardo, Susan Gardner, Vince & Ann Gentile, Jean 
Greco, Jerry Green, Don Grevera, Mike Grundy, Sr., Anabela 
Guerra, Samantha Hofmann, Laurel Jilek, Kristina Kantz, Michael 
Kennedy, Carman Kissoczy, Salvatore Lombardo, Pam Longo, 
Raymond Lurker, Jillian Martin, Nancy Martin, Judy Martino, 
Darlene McHugh, Ed Michonski, Jennifer Mollitor,  Faith Morelli, 
Nora Ochwat,  Johnnie O’Conney, Jim Owens, Dennis Paradise,  

mailto:lvcolumbiettes@gmail.com.Contact
http://www.lvkofc.org


Arlene & Chandra Parikh, Anita Paterson, Jim & Carolynn Pauze, 
Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, Deanna Procuito, Art Quails, Suzane 
Sturla Reid, Joanne Reilly, Dan Salerno, Kathleen Sanders, Jillian 
Sayre, Pauline Scala, Judy Schellenberg, Connor Scott, Colinda 
Shernce, Paula Smith, Janet Stiles, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, Jr., 
April Turkmen, Lil Varga, Nicholas Viggiano, Ronald Warner, Allen 
Watts, Ryan Wendt, Adrienne Werner, Alice Whedon, Melissa 
Winters, Roula Zanetta, Ron Zielensky &  Issac Zujkowski. We are 

currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month then 

adding their names to this list in the bulletin 

 
Part Time Maintenance Person Needed  

PT HELP WANTED: St. Luke Parish in Long Valley is looking 
for an individual to assist the PT Maintenance Coordinator w/ 
upkeep of the Church and Rectory campuses in Long Valley. 
Handyperson skills a plus. Up to 20 hours/ week. Contact Mike 
Wozniak @ (908) 876-3515 ext. 14 or via email: 
mike@stlukelv.org  
 

Crisis Pregnancy Center  
A local pregnancy crisis center, Life Choices, is in desperate 

need of regular & porta - cribs, strollers, stairwell gates, toddler 
beds, high chairs, car seats, infant & children’s clothes sizes 
birth to size 10. Please call Fran Ouellette at 908-328-6722 
she will be happy to pick them up from you. God Bless you for 
your generosity. 
 

       Volunteers Needed  - The National Blue Army Shrine of 
Our Lady of Fatima, Washington, NJ is looking for volunteer 
ushers for the 13th of May, June, July, Aug., Sept. & Oct. 
to celebrate Our Lady's six appearances to the three Shepherd 
Children in 1917. If interested, please contact Achilles at (718) 
423-5077 or email: achille_d@gmail.com. 

 
 

Easter Flowers 2019 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the 

Easter Flowers 
Carmel Balz in memory of Paul Balz Jr. & Sr. 
Angela Bella in memory of Lucy Galgano 
Virginia Chanda in memory of Benson & Chanda Families 
Bill & Kathy Deisenroth in memory of Walt & June Haviar & 
Helen Assenheimer 
Bruce & Ellen Dietlein in memory of John & Albert Jaklitsch, 
Lillian & Charles Dietlein 
Catherine Ferraro in memory of Fortunato & Nicolina Ferraro 
Angela Fevola in memory of Angie & Mike Fevola 
Jerry Florio in memory of Teresa & Gerald Florio 
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Gall in memory of Rose & Joseph 
Oshinski, Sophie & Thomas Gall 
Jean Greco 

Bob & Kris Grogan in memory of Deceased members of the 
Grogan, Golembeski, Butzhko & Young Families, Harold 
Rosencrance, Mike & Chris Manno, Pat Chesniak & Diana 
Smiecinski 
Grogan Family in memory of Grogan & Zujkowski Families 

Carol Jolliffe in memory of Lucille & John Jolliffe, Mary 
Donegan 
Fred & Mary Kessler in memory of James & Bertha Krovatine 
and Fred & Jennie Kessler and Robert Kessler 
Lana in memory of Pat & Rose Realmuto, Matthew, Edward & 
William Scrivanich 
Annie Lane in memory of the Patrick & Mary Curtin, Walter & 
Harriet Lane, Katherine Leahy, Helen & Oliver Ashe, Maryanne 
Murphy, Cornelius Curtain & Judith Kean  
K. Maccaran in memory of Margaret Maccaran 
Linda & Gerald Maida in memory of Vermont & Maida Families 
Mary, Tim, Michelle & Michael in memory of Bob McCarthy 
M. Mirtich in memory of O’Holla, Franey & Mirtich Families 
Anne Marie Pentland in memory of Jim & Tommy Pentland, 
Henry, Anna & Cathy Beauchimen and Gen & Bob Pentland, 
Mark & Eleanor Ruocco 
Pesapane Family 
Tracey, Shannon & Kasey Preblick in memory of Patricia 
Holden 
Kathleen Reagle in memory of Shane Myer 
Kevin & Dolores Reagle in memory of Reagle & Whalen 
Families 
The Richar Family in memory of Margaret & Charles 
Sincavage, Marcia Ciszek, Margaret & Walter Richar 
Angela & Robert Ross in memory of Thomas & Antoinette 
DeMarco 
Kim & Bob Smith in memory of George & Georgene Wyker, 
George & Anna German and George & Louise Wyker, Helen 
Smith 
Marge & Tom Sanders in memory of Catherine & James 
Sanders, Antonette & Benjamin Nerone 
Thomas Smith in memory of John & Mary Smith, Timothy & 
Mary McVetty 
Stessl Family in memory of Fritz Behrle, Ruth Stessl & Stella 
Ricicki 
Jill Stessl in memory of Sara Bramley  
Cyndi & Tony Sturla in memory of Bello, Cooke, Coppola, 
Danzie, Danzetta, Girard, Lazzaro, Moreno, Perolli, Piccoli, 
Pino, Polo, Reid, Sturla & Sweeten Families 
Taverna Family in memory of Mellusi & Taverna Families 
Susan Turick in memory of Turick & Piascik Families 
Helen VanOrman in memory of Deacon Pat VanOrman and 
VanOrman & Havens Families 
Charles & Bonnie VanStone in memory of VanStone & Runyon 
Families 
Mr. & Mrs. John Verrilli in memory of Mr. & Mrs. S. Verrilli, Mr. 
& Mrs E. Vazquez 
In memory of Cornelius & Gertrude Shea, John J. Sheppard, 
Matthew Barther, Sterling & Dorothy Haskell 
In Memory of Mr. & Mrs. C. A. Shea, Mr. John Sheppard, Mr. 
Al Wilson, Mr. Wayne Flagg and Mr. Thoaslav Pokler 
In memory of Krystyna & Stefan Wladyka & Ben Szamreta 
In Memory of Monaco & Wenzler Families 
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